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Chair Tokuda and Members of the Committee: 

 The Department of the Attorney General supports this bill, as amended in S.D. 1. 

 This version of the bill establishes a protective order card pilot program under the 

Honolulu Family Justice Center of the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the City and 

County of Honolulu.  The purpose of the protective order card pilot program is to issue 

protective order cards to holders of long-term protective orders issued by the courts in the first 

circuit to allow law enforcement to quickly verify the existence of the order and easily obtain 

information regarding the order. 

 We respectfully ask the Committee to pass this bill. 
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THE HONORABLE JILL N. TOKUDA, CHAIR 
SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS 

Twenty-Eighth State Legislature   
Regular Session of 2015 

State of Hawai`i 
 

April 2, 2015 
 
 

RE: H.B. 58, H.D. 1, S.D. 1; RELATING TO PROTECTIVE ORDERS.   
 

Chair Tokuda, Vice Chair Kouchi and members of the Senate Committee on Ways and 
Means, the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the City and County of Honolulu 
("Department") submits the following testimony in support, with suggested amendments 
regarding H.B. 58, H.D. 1, S.D. 1. 

 
Overall, the Department strongly supports this bill, which would provide a means for 

responding law enforcement officers to quickly ascertain all necessary information about long-
term protective orders, which helps to provide increased protection for victims.   

 
The Department’s suggested amendments include the following: 
 
1. Because this is being proposed as a pilot project, and given the amount of time 

and resources it may take to produce each protective order card, we respectfully ask that the 
applicable protective orders be limited to those effective for a period of one year or more (see 
page 3, line 22, and page 4, line 2).  Once the pilot project is implemented and proves to be 
successful, everyone involved will likely have better perspective and experience upon which to 
determine the most effective ways to expand the program, with great potential for 
implementation on neighbor islands. 

 
2. Because this is a pilot program, the Department requests that the protective order 

card pilot program apply only to protective orders issued by the Family Court of the First Circuit 
and exclude orders against harassment issued by the District Court of the First Circuit.  The 
reference to section 606-10.5 in Section (7) (e) should be deleted and all references to the “First 
Circuit” should be modified to the “Family Court of the First Circuit.”  

 
3. Section (c) (4) of the bill requiring that the terms of the long term protective order 

be included on the card should be deleted.  The protective order card will be similar in size and 
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shape to a credit card.  In many instances, the terms and conditions of a long term protective 
order are detailed and lengthy and all of the terms of the protective order may not fit on the card.  
Abbreviating the terms to fit on a protective order card may result in confusion and 
inconsistencies with the original protective order. 

 
4. The Department requests the amount of $_______ to fund the protective order 

card pilot program for fiscal year 2015-2016.   
 
For all of the foregoing reasons, the Honolulu Prosecuting Attorney supports the passage 

of H.B. 58, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, with the suggested amendments.  Thank you for the opportunity to 
testify on this matter. 
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